Pinewood Springs Water District Newsletter June 1, 2012

Water District

What is a utility easement? Please go to the document page and click on What are Easements and What do they Do? This subject will be included on the agenda for the next Water Board meeting, June 27th, please call Gabi at 303-823-5345. The Board can be contacted by e-

mailing all@pwswd.com.

Fire District

Larimer County Extends Fire Restrictions on Open Fires & Fireworks through June 15, 2012. Please go to the Larimer County website www.larimer.org and click on the emergency information section located on the left of the screen. Near the top of the opening page you can click on "Fire Restrictions" to read all the details concerning effective dates, allowable fires and prohibited fires.

For information about the Fire District, please visit the web site: www.pinewoodspringsfire.org.

Road Board

Our road contractor will be in Pinewood Springs beginning the first week of June to rebuild May Avenue, to perform sustaining maintenance on the roads that have already been rebuilt and, to rebuild Elk (if the money holds out). As usual, our Pinewood Springs road crew will be working with the contractor to help get as much work done as possible within our budget. During the rebuilding of May the road will be down to one lane and may occasionally be closed to traffic. Please consider alternate routes during the rebuilding. Our road crew will also be cleaning ditches and culverts and doing other road maintenance throughout the summer months. Please be aware of their activity and cautious when driving in their work zone. As always, please report any road problems or requests to the Road Board message service, 895-3848. Board meetings are held the 1st Tuesday of the month (June 5th & July 5th) at 7:00 PM at the Firehouse. Please enter

Pinewood Springs Community Church News

through the back door.

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL will begin June 18th – June 22nd, 3:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. Call Mary Caner 303-823-6161 or Pam Ping 303-823-5708 if you need further information. Vacation Bible school is for children of all ages. Crafts, songs, games, movies, and lots of fun are on the agenda for each child to experience each day. Healthy snacks and dinner will be provided each day.

Come one, come all! Friday, June 22nd we'll have a potluck dinner to wrap up VBS week and it is open to the Pinewood Springs community for anyone who would like to come and see what the kids have learned through the week along with all the finished crafts they've made during the week. We usually have them sing the songs they learned and give a short presentation of the Bible verses they have mastered. The potluck will begin at 5:00 p.m. and end by 7:00 p.m. Please bring a covered dish to share if you can or just come and enjoy the fellowship. Everyone is invited.

Sunday morning Bible study will not meet during the summer months but will resume the Sunday after Labor Day, September 2012. Regular Church worship will continue normally from 10:00 – 11:00 a.m. every Sunday. Our Community Food pantry is still available to anyone with a need.

Property Owners Association

4th of July Parade-11:00 a.m. start at the Kiowa, Seneca, and Arapahoe intersection. Everyone is welcome, family floats, group floats, decorated bicycles, and patriotic walkers. If you bring your pet, please keep it on a leash.

The PSPOA is looking for a volunteer to organize the 4th of July Potluck. Please come to a meeting or contact Gabi for more information.

June 1st is the start of the PSPOA's new fiscal year. The \$25.00 membership (which includes 6 issues of the Breez-E, membership into the propane, beetleblock and pellet co-ops, inclusion on the email list for Pinewood news and alerts and use of the Tubs and Crescent Lake is due by June 30th.

presence and your input. The PSPOA B	on June 20th at 7:00 pm at the Firehouse (backdoor). We welcome your oard can be reached via email at pspoa@pwswd.com or 303 823 5345.
Yes, I want to have a voice in our c Enclosed is my 2012-2013 annual asses	ommunity by joining or renewing my membership to PSPOA! ssment of per household of \$25.00.
NAME	
ADDRESS	-
	E-MAIL